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MEETING ATTENDANCE
Wednesday, November 6, 2019, 10:00-11:00 AM
Fort Trumbull Conference Center, New London

Port of New London Increased Navigational Traffic

NAME ORG PHONE EMAIL
Paul
Whitescarver

CPA 860 577-5174
x.4

pwhitescarver@ctportauthority.com

Brian Kuerbitz USN CNRMA Port Ops 860 694-5200 brian.kuerbitz@navy.mil
Richard Willette USN Ship Pilot 860 625-9918 rwillette2@navy.mil
Jeff Dziedzic Groton Harbormaster 890 536-3128 harbormaster@cityofgroton-ct.gov
Peter Simmons DAS 860 713-5636 peter.simmons@ct.gov
Ed Evans Gateway 203 467-1987 eevans@gatewayt.com
Gilles Plante Gateway 203 640-2370 gplante@gatewayt.com
Gareth Bye OPM 860 418-6433 Gareth.bye@ct.gov
Paul Hinsch OPM 860 418-6429 paul.hinsch@ct.gov
Richard Sise Cross Sound Ferry 860 625-1728 dick@longislandferry.com
Richard
MacMurray

Cross Sound Ferry 860 235-7002 rich@longislandferry.com

Stanley Mickus Cross Sound Ferry 860 460-8437 stan@longislandferry.com
Jennifer Sheehy Coast Guard Sector LI

Sound
203 468-4432 Jennifer.l.sheehy@uscg.mil

Sean Meade CT Pilots - seanymeade@yahoo.com
Mike Garbolski AECOM 860 263-5821 michael.garbolski@aecom.com
Kosta Diamantis Director Constr. Mgmt.

State of CT
860 713-6467 konstantinos.diamantis@ct.gov

Bill Follett K2 Management - bfo@k2management.com



CTDEEP & USACE Joint Permit Application (Revised)
State Pier Infrastructure Improvements
CT Port Authority, New London, Connecticut May 2020

DEEP-OLIS-APP-100 M12 - Local Navigational Stakeholder Documentation

Cross Sound Ferry

Consultations and Correspondence

As part of the ongoing consultations with local water-dependent stakeholders,
Project personnel have had several discussions with Cross Sound Ferry (CSF)
representatives regarding the SPII.  CSF operates towboat, cruise and ferry
services in New London, with operations located across Winthrop Cove from the
State Pier Facility.

CPA and Project representatives met with CSF on several occasions (including
September 14, November 6 and November 19, 2019) to keep CSF personnel
informed of proposed SPII elements.  CSF issued two letters (dated August 27,
2019 and November 13, 2019; attached) and provided additional vessel tracking
data documenting their concerns relative to the initial Project layout.

The initial SPII layout utilized the southern face of the “Central Wharf Area” (i.e.,
the south berth), which will be created by filling between the piers, for the WTG
Installation Vessel berthing and loading operations.  See Attachment P for
representative plans depicting this initial Project layout.

After consultation with CSF, it was identified that the initial Project layout raised
concerns over the proximity of the south berth with existing CSF operations and
ferry transit patterns.  As such, the Project has been redesigned to move the
install vessel berthing to the east face of the State Pier.  This revised Project
design is reflected in the enclosed JPA.

CSF is being provided a copy of this Revised JPA submittal for further review
and comment of the amended SPII configuration.














